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The La Honda Voice  

 

The Face of Local Music ï  

Jack Mullins 
by craig eddy 

The La Honda Post Office has announced a new 

program aimed at those postal patrons who feel 

they have no venue to air complaints they might 

have. In order to address this issue, there will be 

a community meeting on Friday night, October 

7
th
, at 8pm at Cafe Cuesta.  Postal employee Jack 

Mullins will be on hand to accept your 

complaints and suggestions.  The only thing is, 

he will only listen if you stick around for both 

sets of his new band's debut performance and put 

something in the tip jar.  But seriously folks, 

who is this guy Jack Mullins that fills our mail 

boxes with such a variety of wonderful stuff? 

 

 
Jack at the La Honda Faire 2011 

Jack came to La Honda ten years ago. He 

moved out from New York.  He was staying with 

a friend in Montara and found his way to an open 

mic at Apple Jack's one night.  He ended up 

moving to La Honda because of the promising 

music scene here. He played with the Lisa Kelly 

Band for a bit, and then he started his first 

California band.  These days Jack is putting the 

finishing touches on his new project, Jack and 

the Hitchhikers.  (continued on page 3) 

 

Jessica Kahn named 2011 Most 

Influential Women in Technology 
(excerpt from http://www.fastcompany.com/ 

women-in-tech/2011/gamers/jessica-kahn ) 

Jessica Kahn and husband Bruce Jones 

 

ñ[La Hondan] Jessica Kahn is the brains behind 

the most popular iPhone game, Tap Tap 

Revenge. Now VP of Engineering for Disney 

Mobile, she manages engineering, operations, 

and strategy for the Tapulous title, which works 

a lot like Dance Dance Revolution, except with 

finger-tapping and phone-shaking to match the 

beat instead of foot movement.  In December 

2010, just six months after being acquired by 

Disney, Tapulous released TTR 4 to a massive 

25,000 downloads per hour, landing it in the #1 

App Store positionéò (continued on page 2) 

 

Puente Opens in La Honda 
(excerpt from http://www.hmbreview.com/news/ 

puente-makes-inroads-in-la-honda/article_69 

c44c12-ead8-11e0-8dd2-001cc4c03286.html)  

ñThe South Coast nonprofit Puente de la Costa 

Sur settled into new digs in La Honda last week, 

unveiling its first-ever branch office and a new 

weekly farmers market. The branch marks the 

first major expansion for the Pescadero-based 

service provider, completing a longtime goal for 

the nonprofit to provide better, in-town services 

for the isolated La Honda communityéò 

(continued on page 2) 

    October 2011 

http://www.fastcompany.com/%0bwomen-in-tech/2011/gamers/jessica-kahn
http://www.fastcompany.com/%0bwomen-in-tech/2011/gamers/jessica-kahn
http://itunes.apple.com/WebObjects/MZStore.woa/wa/viewMultiRoom?fcId=413171452
http://tapulous.com/taptap/
http://tapulous.com/taptap/
http://techcrunch.com/2010/12/20/tap-tap-revenge-4/
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Puente Opens in La Honda 

(continued from page 1) 

ñOpening a La Honda office has been a goal for 

Puente for more than five years, said Executive 

Director Kerry Lobelé 

éPuente's role as a service provider in 

Pescadero has grown tremendously in recent 

years. Among its services, the group organizes 

weekly aerobics classes, food handouts, drug 

counseling and job opportunities and trainingé  

 

éSince 2007, Puente has offered mental health 

counseling and monthly food distribution in La 

Honda, which have increased in demand 

recently. She said her organization would be 

studying La Honda to find what services are 

lackingé 

éthe organization also showcased a new La 

Honda version of the "Pescadero Grown!" 

farmers market. Building off the success of the 

two-month-old Pescadero street market, Puente 

organizers believed the same formula could be 

expanded to La Honda. Like the Pescadero 

market, the new La Honda bazaar features 

primarily South Coast growers and producers 

who want to sell directly to consumers. Eight 

vendors attended the debut market last 

weekéThe La Honda farmers market is 

scheduled to run from 4:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 

every Tuesday until November.ò 

 

 

Photo from Puente de la Costa Sur 

 

Jessica Kahn 

(continued from page 1) 

ñé What makes TTR so successful? "Music is 

the social glue that exists in the world, outside 

the gaming environment. In Facebook, you fill in 

what music you like," notes Kahn. The genius of 

the Tapulous team was to capitalize on the music 

zeitgeist, funneling some of the energy to their 

appé 

Kahn thought she'd be a lawyer, until she took a 

coding class her senior year at Dartmouth. "I just 

sat there and thought, 'Oh my god, people will 

pay me to do this? This is so much fun! It was 

logical like law, but there was more tinkering 

and playing games and solving puzzles."é 

 

 

Jessica Kahn 

and husband 

Bruce were 

married on 

July , 20111 

in Meredith, 

NH. 

 

 

Jessica Kahn 

and Bruce 

Jones moved 

to La Honda 

about a year 

ago.  

 

 

 

How Jessica and Bruce met: ñBruce was 

teaching himself how to program iPhone apps 

and was watching a video he downloaded from 

iTunes.  In the video, a guest lecture to Stanford 

students, Jessica was presenting. 

It was love at first sight.   

Bruce met Jessica in person for the first time 

after she gave a keynote speech at a conference 

in Boston. 

Consistently and persistently, Bruce would call 

or email Jessica about once a month, asking for a 

date.  She said no for the first four months. 

 Finally she said yes to a coffee date, then a 

cocktail, and finally a real date on Cinco de 

Mayo - 2010é 

 Congratulations Bruce and Jessica! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñFarmerôs Market a Vibrant Additionò 

(excerpt from 

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/LaHonda/message/27653) 

ñI was very impressed with the Farmer's Market opening in La 

Honda today. I had wanted to attend the Pescadero market but 

hadn't been able to, so I was glad to see it come here. 

The vegetables! Bright, fresh, in variety, organic, you almost 

would hate to cook them. FRESH FISH! Grass-fed beef, and, oh, 

oooohhh, Maggie Foard's goat milk fudge, get some before it's 

outlawed as a controlled substance! Your eyes roll back in your 

head, you dislocate your jaw, and go in for the kill... 

éThis Puente sponsored event is a wonderful addition to our 

community, and well worth supporting.ò 

James Adams 
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Jack Mullins (continued from page 1) 

Jack's influences include Elvis, Neil Young, 

Warren Zevon. Jack has done a lot of audio work 

in the video world as well as recording bands.  

His latest studio project was syncing up audio to 

recently discovered Elvis movie footage. Jack 

was playing the Mountain House one night when 

in walked his idol Neil Young. He'll tell you 

there is nothing like that happening to make you 

jump right into the next set.  When asked what 

venue is his all time favorite he tells of playing 

in Virginia City at the Red Dog Saloon where 

Quicksilver, Big Brother, and the Airplane all 

played back in the day. When you come to see 

Jack's show on Oct 7th make sure to get a copy 

of his CD.  I still listen to it all the time.  Jack 

solo or Jack with the Hitchhikers, it always is a 

show featuring a mix of well chosen covers and a 

lot of his own great songs. See you at the show 

and if you slip a twenty in the tip jar you just 

might find yourself getting less junk mail, or not. 

There is one more event that Jack usually can be 

found at and that would be the annual Jamfest 

held at Playbowl each year.  This yearôs event 

will be on Saturday, October 8th. Jamfest 

features tons of local musicians getting together 

to hang out and jam for a few hours.  Bring your 

own everything and meet us around 1pm at 

Playbowl. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mary Bordi and the  

Seaside Schoolhouse 
(excerpt from http://www.hmbreview.com/ 

community/seaside-schoolhouse/article_ 

ed90346e-df0e-11e0-8954-001cc4c002e0.html) 

Mary Bordi sits at a contemporary table in 

sunlight filtering through the windows of what 

was a one-room seaside schoolhouse, just south 

of the San Gregorio Store. Outside, it's 

nondescript: weathered white walls, three green-

framed windows, wooden steps 

 

 

 

 
Mary Bordi in 

front of the 

Seaside 

Schoolhouse 

(photo from 

excerpt article) 

 

 

 

 
éThis circa-1871 building, the San Gregorio 

School - before that known as Seaside School - 

was the primary subject of a talk given by Bordi 

to a score of history aficionados of the La 

Honda Historical Society here on Thursday 

evening. Her talk ranged over the times that one-

room schools like Seaside "were their own 

school districts" like Tunis School, the last 

functioning one-room school in the area, which 

closed when the Cabrillo Unified School District 

opened in the 1960s. Later, like so many old 

buildings, it burned to the ground; frequently, 

sparks caused by fires started in the buildings by 

chilly transients were the cause, Bordi saidé 

éThe history is something she knows well, as 

the descendant of several generations that called 

this corner of the Coastside home. Her 

grandmother and mother were schoolchildren 

here. So, she said, was current Half Moon Bay 

Mayor Naomi Patridge. Her mother's second-

grade teacher, Mildred Bracesco, took her first 

teaching job here and held it until the school 

closed down in the 1950s, Bordi said. 

Her parents bought the actual schoolhouse when 

the site was "up for competitive bid" in the mid-

1960s through San Mateo County, Bordi said. 

They paid $2,500 for it; a sum her grandmother 

"thought ridiculous. But that was the 1960s." 

Bordi recalled her mother's stories of seeing the 

lights of ships dropping contraband off on the 

coast during Prohibition. In the 1970s, her 

nephew farmed here. "He was like the sixth 

generation," Bordi marveledéò 

 

About these News Excerpts 
Some of the articles in the La Honda Voice are 

excerpts from other newspapers, websites, 

message boards and sources in the area. I hope 

that the information presented here will pique 

your interest enough for you to access the 

original and complete articles - the way the 

authors intended them to be. Reporters like Julia 

Scott, Mark Noack, and Stacy Trevenon deserve 

all the credit for the interesting and informative 

articles about our community! 

 

http://www.hmbreview.com/%0bcommunity/seaside-schoolhouse/article_%0bed90346e-df0e-11e0-8954-001cc4c002e0.html
http://www.hmbreview.com/%0bcommunity/seaside-schoolhouse/article_%0bed90346e-df0e-11e0-8954-001cc4c002e0.html
http://www.hmbreview.com/%0bcommunity/seaside-schoolhouse/article_%0bed90346e-df0e-11e0-8954-001cc4c002e0.html
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Mountain Lion Sighting in Cuesta 
(excerpt from 

http://sanmateo.patch.com/articles/mountain-

lion-sighting-reported-in-la-honda) 

"A mountain lion was spotted Friday night near 

state Highway 84 in southern San Mateo County, 

emergency officials said. 

The big cat was seen near the highway and 

Sequoia Drive in La Honda at about 9:40 p.m. 

This mountain lion sighting follows two others 

earlier this week on Monday and Wednesday 

nights in Portola Valley. 

Residents are advised to keep an eye on small 

children and avoid hiking or jogging at dawn, 

dusk or night when mountain lions are most 

activeéò 

 

Two Youths who walked away from 

La Honda detention Camp Arrested 
(excerpt from http://www.mercurynews.com/ 

san-mateo-county/ci_18893056?nclick_check=1) 

"Police brought a short-lived escape to an end 

Wednesday afternoon when they arrested two 

teens who had walked away from a La Honda 

detention camp for kids in trouble with the law. 

    The teens, who were 

not named because 

they are 16 and 17 

years old, were 

picked up on Lawler 

Ranch Road in 

Woodside around 1 

p.m., police said. 

Officers had been 

chasing them since early 

Wednesday morning when 

residents first reported seeing the boys, who had 

run away from Camp Glenwood the previous 

night.  

They were arrested without any trouble, and a 

deputy took them to juvenile hall, said San 

Mateo County sheriff's Lt. Ray Lunny.  

...The problem of juveniles walking away from 

the camp appears to have been bigger in previous 

years. The facility clocked at least 12 runaways 

in 2008, including one who committed a murder 

while AWOL. Adrian Sedano was convicted in 

July 2010 of killing 23-year-old Ramon 

Buenrostro in Redwood City." 

 

Peninsula Converges in Half Moon 

Bay for Coastal Cleanup Day 
 (excerpt from http://halfmoonbay.patch.com/ 

articles/peninsula-converges-in-half-moon-bay-

for-coastal-cleanup-day) 

 

 
 

 

"On Saturday morning, volunteers from all over 

the Peninsula converged along the Half Moon 

Bay Coastside to collect trash and recyclables for 

the 27th Annual California Coastal Cleanup 

DayéOrganized by the San Mateo Countywide 

Water Pollution Prevention Program and the 

California Coastal Commission, the event was 

held at ten locations from Montara to San 

Gregorio...Cleanup crews met at locations which 

included Montara State Beach, Mirada Surf West 

in El Granada and Francis State Beach, Poplar 

State Beach, Purisima Creek Redwoods Open 

Space Preserve and Pilarcitos Creek in Half 

Moon Bay. Along the South Coast, volunteers 

met at Pescadero State Beach, Gazos State Beach 

and San Gregorio State Beach...The main focus 

of the day was cigarette butts...Last year more 

than 4,200 San Mateo County volunteers picked 

up over 42,000 pounds of trash and recyclables." 

http://halfmoonbay.patch.com/%0barticles/peninsula-converges-in-half-moon-bay-for-coastal-cleanup-day
http://halfmoonbay.patch.com/%0barticles/peninsula-converges-in-half-moon-bay-for-coastal-cleanup-day
http://halfmoonbay.patch.com/%0barticles/peninsula-converges-in-half-moon-bay-for-coastal-cleanup-day
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Ferns: Strategic Planning Part II   
By Kathleen Dickey 

Thirteen years ago when we moved to La 

Honda, one of the first things we did was to 

build a stairway up the front of the house. In 

order to do this, we dug up a huge fern and 

planted it in a new bed. I can still vividly 

remember my astonishment when I looked at it 

after a couple of days and saw that the entire 

plant had rotated its fronds to orient itself  to 

receive the sun. 

Last month I wrote about the life cycle of the 

gorgeous bull kelp and how it has adapted to life 

in a reliable but ever-changing world. The ferns 

are wonderful examples of another ancient group 

of plants which are elegantly suited to their 

environment. 

This winter we found masses of small verdant, 

almost succulent leaves in one of our beds of 

daffodils and narcissus. Maybe you have seen 

plants like these and wondered what they were, 

as they sure donôt look like ferns. 

  
These are one stage in the life of the common 

leather fern, borne from the fusion of the brown 

spores which we see on the back sides of ferns.  

This 

winter some of them will grow into the more 

recognizable fern form. 

 

Next month: Crows and Ravens: totally different 

strategy! 

 

Annual Jamfest at Playbowl Oct 8
th 

(excerpt from http://groups.yahoo.com/group/ 

LaHonda/message/27706) from craig eddy 

It's that time of year again when we hope to pull 

together willing local musicians and have a huge 

day of jamming and enjoying the incredible 

Playbowl while the weather holds. This is not a 

band performance oriented event; rather we hope 

that people who don't get to play together very 

often finally get that chance. An audience is 

appreciated but not required. Over the last few 

events the audience has gotten bigger and bigger. 

It is a bring-your-own-everything and when you 

go, take what you brought with you. That way 

there is very little clean up and logistics to worry 

about. Music will start around 1pm and go until 

around 6pm. Following that, the music will 

continue at Cafe Cuesta with the always 

awesome Wing Brothers. That show will start at 

8pm. Hope to see lots of folks there. 
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Martin's Beach  
(excerpt from http://groups.yahoo.com/group/ 

LaHonda/message/27422) 

ñFor those with more than a passing interest in 

all the hubub over Martin's Beach, there is a 

Facebook Group which has been building steam 

for 18 months or so.  It has lots of history, photos 

and posts from families who have stakes going 

back multiple generations.ò 

 http://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/friendsofm

artinsbeach/  

 
Martinôs Beach in the 1940s 

 

Public access TV station 

Outreach to the Southcoast 
(from http://groups.yahoo.com/group/ 

LaHonda/message/27473) 

"The new Pacific Coast TV, a public access TV 

station serving the south coast of San Mateo 

County, is trying to get more attention and 

interest in the southcoast ð thatôs us! La Honda, 

Loma Mar, Pacifica, San Gregorio. 

Where have they been all this time? In Pacifica, 

named Pacifica TV. Theyôre actually changing 

their name along with trying to get southcoasters 

more involvedé And theyôre looking for board 

members from La Honda, Loma Mar, Pacifica, 

and San Gregorio. 

 
Hereôs how it works: Through a series of 

workshops in Pacifica, they train people in video 

and audio skills. After youôre trained, you collect 

all the video you want to show in a program. 

Then bring the video to them and they help edit 

the video into a program that can be shown on 

the public access cable channel. 

Thereôs more on the website: 

http://www.pct26.com/id12.html  

(posted by Sally Bachman) 

 

Art alive and well in South Coast 

Schools 
(excerpt from 

http://www.hmbreview.com/community/art-alive-

and-well-in-south-coast-schools/article_ 

670ce4c6-e47e-11e0-98cd-001cc4c03286.html) 

"The Art in Action program, a mainstay in 

schools closer to Half Moon Bay, is "alive and 

well," said La Honda-Pescadero Unified School 

District Superintendent Amy Wooliever. She 

added that it brings something vital to 

developing young minds...There's also a parcel-

tax-funded district music program. It covers 

general and choral music sessions once or twice 

a week, with annual winter and spring 

performances.  

 
This year's spring program will be a musical, 

Wooliever said. La Honda Elementary School 

teachers also wrote and obtained two grants from 

the South Coast Artists' Alliance in Pescadero 

and from the Philanthropic Ventures Foundation 

on the Peninsula to bring in art teacher Danny 

Goldberg for several sessions in the first half of 

this year. Students were introduced to cartooning 

and art around the creatures and native arts of the 

world. 

"It was a wonderful program," said La Honda 

Elementary School Principal Kristen Lindstrom. 

She added that, with some grant money left over, 

she brought Goldberg back for eight more 

weeks, starting in late September. 

"It's a challenge for parents to do extracurricular 

activities" like art activities over the hill or in 

Half Moon Bay, she said. "It's so helpful to have 

artists in La Honda after school..." 

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/%0bLaHonda/message/27422
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/%0bLaHonda/message/27422
http://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/friendsofmartinsbeach/
http://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/friendsofmartinsbeach/
http://www.hmbreview.com/content/tncms/live/hmbreview.com/community/art-alive-and-well-in-south-coast-schools/article_670ce4c6-e47e-11e0-98cd-001cc4c03286.html
http://www.hmbreview.com/content/tncms/live/hmbreview.com/community/art-alive-and-well-in-south-coast-schools/article_670ce4c6-e47e-11e0-98cd-001cc4c03286.html
http://www.hmbreview.com/community/art-alive-and-well-in-south-coast-schools/article_%0b670ce4c6-e47e-11e0-98cd-001cc4c03286.html
http://www.hmbreview.com/community/art-alive-and-well-in-south-coast-schools/article_%0b670ce4c6-e47e-11e0-98cd-001cc4c03286.html
http://www.hmbreview.com/community/art-alive-and-well-in-south-coast-schools/article_%0b670ce4c6-e47e-11e0-98cd-001cc4c03286.html
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 Dana Pitchon -  

Third Annual Photo Exhibit  

Come see Dana's photos while having lunch or 

dinner at Cafe Cuesta in La Honda. The exhibit 

will be open from November 1 ï 30, 2011.  

Opening for the artist on Saturday, November 

19, will be music by Bundy Brown's band from 

7-10PM. There will be free hors dôoeuvres and 

20% off all art on the opening day.  

Dana has been a resident of La Honda for 23 

years. She was born in the Czech Republic, 

brought up under communistic regime, and was a 

top model and fashion photographer in her home 

country. She has been a professional 

photographer for 40 years and has had a 

successful greeting card business in Bay Area for 

15 years. Her newest prints are panoramic photos 

of landscapes, printed on aluminum. Please come 

to see her newest photos. 

Fire destroys Pescadero Home 
 (excerpt from http://www.hmbreview.com/news/ 

overnight-fire-destroys-pescadero-

home/article_ded36e2c-e87e-11e0-a115-

001cc4c03286.html) 

"A 120-year-old farmhouse and barn both burned 

to the ground as a result of an early Monday 

morning fire off Cloverdale Road in 

Pescaderoéthe unoccupied house and barn were 

completely engulfed in flames, fire officials say. 

The fire had apparently spread from the house to 

the barn and two other small sheds on the 

property. It is not clear what sparked the fire... 

The homeowner had scaffolding and other 

equipment lying around the house. He was in the 

process of restoring the historic house, according 

to a neighbor...Fire officials say they were 

fortunate that the fire occurred on a foggy wet 

day. If conditions were hot and dry, Cosgrave 

said they could have faced a much larger fire." 

 

Jane Sullivan Stops Smoking for year! 
Jane sent this letter to the la Honda Voice: 

ñOn 10/10/10  at 10 past 10 I vowed to never 

smoke again AND I HAVENôT! I'd been 

smoking since I was seven and resigned myself 

to the fact that I would smoke for the rest of my 

life- but I was wrong. A few things contributed 

to my quitting. First fell for the electric cig lark it 

cost me about 50 bucks ( price of a carton). Then 

Jim Miller quit ( Jim SMOKED) - I watched him 

for a while and honestly couldn't believe he was 

doing it, Then I saw how happy his wife 

Lorraine was and knew Jim wouldn't smoke 

again. Then one lit night at the restaurant Terry 

Adams gave me a book he told me that his wife 

Ava had sent over for me and told me sheôd quit 

smoking ( Ava SMOKED!). It was the easy way 

to quit smoking by Alan Carr, a English bloke. I 

thought if it worked for Ava, I had a chance. I 

read it and picked my date ( as instructed in the 

book) at 10/10/10,  and honestly haven't looked 

back.  I thought if I wrote to the Voice, it might 

inspire others. I know 

there won't be another 

10/10/10 but 11/11/11/ 

is just around the 

corner. I cannot 

describe how quitting 

has made me feel - 

relived with a cocky air might come close. Loads 

of luv      Jane Sullivan xxxxx       

 (Bob you might print this letter in the Voice for 

my one year anniversary-  luv jane xxxx) 

Congratulations Jane - from Bob and the La 

Honda Voice!!!  

 

New ADA-compliant parking space at 

Cuesta playground 
(excerpt from http://groups.yahoo.com/group/ 

LaHonda/message/27577) (A discussion on the 

La Honda message board centered around the 

ADA compliant parking now being installed at 

the Cuesta Playground)   "In the process of 

researching (for the Guild newsletter) a 

paragraph explaining the new ADA-compliant 

parking space at the playground, I took a close 

look at the DMV form for obtaining a ñdisabled 

person placard or plates.ò [see the link and 

excerpt on message board]. To obtain a placard, 

a medical professional must confirm that a 

California resident has a relevant disability or 

medical condition. Several medical conditions 

are listed that might not be obvious to a casual 

viewer, such as lung disease. Iôve known people 

who need the blue-and-white placards because 

they use wheelchairs, and others who need the 

placards because of neurological problems, such 

as multiple sclerosis and a condition that causes 

sudden dizziness, that were not obvious. 

Handicapped access is a very good thing. Please 

have patience and compassion." posted by Sally 

Bachman 
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Contact Angus Blackwood at White Space Financial 

angus@ourwhitespace.com  
 

 

 

 

 

The Country Market is open: 

Mon-Fri 7am-8pm and Sat/Sun 9am-8pm 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS 

 
The La Honda Voice 

Interested in writing or helping in other ways to 

keep this paper going? This paper has been 

created and published entirely by volunteers of 

the Community. Revenue from the ads is used 

only to defer the cost of creating this paper.  

 

Volunteer to help keep the Community informed: 
Contact Bob Dougherty at 747-0102 or 

the_Voice@lahonda.com 
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I will travel to  your home to work with your child. I design 

an individual learning program for each student. 

  

 

 
The History of Woodside 
Authors: Thalia Lubin, Bob Dougherty, and the Woodside 

History Committee  
 

Available: 10/10/2011 on Amazon.com 
 

All Profits go to the Woodside History Committee  

 


